
·sA crew ready for sailing's 
EXCITEMENT is reaching 
fever pitch in South African 
yachting circles as the country 
waits to hear the details of its 
first challenge for the world 
famous America's Cup race in 
2007. 

All will be announced at a 
press conference today when 
the team in charge of putting 
together the challenge unvE'.il 
their hi-tech practice yacht m 
Cape Town and explain the , 
planning behind the challenge. 

The America's Cup is regard
ed the ,world over as the real 

)World Cup of sailing, the For-
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Prix champi
g te!:!hnology. 

Multiple mill' ns of rand and 
only the very st crew in the 
whole wide wo ld will be good 
enough to bri g the Ameri
ca's Cup here. 

And master y chtsman Geof
frey Meek of ape Town's 
~apeY htC o 
has been c to ad the 
Challenge, bel ves it can be 

done. 
A South African team com

peting for the America's Cup 
was a dream not worth think
ing about a decade ago, but 
now it is a,dream moving clos
er to reality. 
"It is such a big, big thing, it 

has not yet sunk in," said 
Meek. 
"It will be a life-chaln'ng 

project. Suddenly, I ha to 
plan to be a professional s ilor 
over the next three mo ths. 
There is so much I will ha e to 
do." ·-

Meek long re arded as ne 

of the very best short course 
yacht racing skippers this 
country has yet delivered, said 
a permanent crew of eight or 
nine sailors would form the 

• core of )the challenge team, 
with positio~s available for 
the best yourig sailors around 

·· the country to compete for. 
· ~we can therefore not say 

· who will be the crew. It will 
change and grow and only 
time will tell what .will hap
pen. , 

"For South Africans, 'this is 
quite .a new thing. The size of 
the hc:iat is different to what 

we are used to (for the specif
ic type of r acing), but it is 
early days ' yet and we have 
time to prepare." , 

Meek said a strong compo
nent of the team, including 
the crew, would be a develop
ment group: 

"We have a ,group of devel
opment sailors who have been 
sailing together for eight years · 
or so and they are getting.real
ly good at it. But this has to be 
a South African effor t . We 
want to make sure that we 
build for the future. 

"After all, what if we win it 

and we have to defen it later? 
We cannot just go overseas 
and 'buy' a 'cre:w." 

. Meek said ';Y,.hile previous . 
America's Cup r ace s 'had 
mostly. been held in areas of 
light, fickle winds , ~the ~007 
competition, incluaing the 
Louis Vuitton Cup knock-out 
trials , would be held at the 
Spanish port of Val encia , 
where the wind is known fu be 
steady and of medium quaiity. 

Meek said a youn~ British 
designer , Jason K~rr , h ad 
been invited to lead a team of 
mostly South Afric n naval 

orldcup 
a r chitects to work on the 
des igns of the final South 
Afric(\n challenge boat, which 
is to be named Shosholoza. 

Kerr is to move to South 
Africa with his whole office 
and will work from here. 

America's Cup contenders 
were cutting-edge technology 
boats and required the design 
input of a team of designers; 
not just one, he said. 

An America's Cup yacht was 
made of carbon fibre, with car
bon fibre masts and even car
bon fibre sails of such a spe
cialised nature that they are 

known to have a very short 
life-span. 

Ropes, for sheets and hal
yards, are made of the latest 
Vectran and Spectra space-age 
materials . 

"The whole effort is due to 
the passion and support of 
Captain Salvatore Sarno. of 
Mediterranean Shipping Com· 
pany (MSC), " Meek said. 

"He has been working non
stop to obta in the support for 
our challenge, and he is the 
one who works hardest t o 
raise the money for the cam
JJaign .. " 


